
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 18, 2020 
 
 
Traffic Calming on Osprey Boulevard 
 

Dear Resident,   
 
I am pleased to share with you that I have been able to secure some additional funding in order to have two sets of 
speed cushions installed on the section of Osprey Boulevard in front of St Edith Stein Catholic Elementary School. 
 
You may recall that I sent letters to all property owners in your neighbourhood last Fall regarding issues related to 
speeding on various sections of Osprey Boulevard. I then followed up with a townhall meeting in November where 
residents could express their concern in person and hear from Peel Regional Police officers and City of Mississauga 
traffic experts about traffic studies and enforcement results in the area related to speeding. Based on the feedback 
through these public engagement opportunities, and because I was able to secure additional funds for traffic calming 
initiatives, I have put forward the recommendation to have speed cushions installed near the school where the data 
confirms the worst incidents of speeding have been recorded. General information about speed cushions as well as 
specific location details are included on the enclosed pages with this letter. 
 
In addition to these speed cushions, preliminary work has already begun on installation of a raised pedestrian 
crossover along the Lisgar Meadowbrook Trail east of the Osprey Boulevard bridge. 
 
Public safety – whether road safety or crime prevention – remains a top priority for me so that we can enjoy peace of 
mind and a high quality of life in our community and city. I want to thank the dozens of residents who expressed 
their concerns about speeding in this area and I am happy to offer this as a permanent, 24-hour a day solution for this 
area. We continue to ask for police enforcement on roads throughout Ward 10 including Osprey Boulevard but they 
can only attend as resources allow. Construction of these speed cushions is expected to take place this construction 
season, tentatively earmarked for September. If you have any questions or comments about this or any municipal-
related matter, please reach out to me anytime. Our Ward 10 office is still closed so the best and preferred way to 
connect with me during COVID-19 is by e-mail: sue.mcfadden@mississauga.ca.  
 
This kind of project is one I would typically also inform residents about through my electronic newsletter. If you 
haven’t signed up yet and would like to be informed about news, projects and events that are geared to our 
community here in Ward 10, please subscribe to “Sue’s eNews” today by visiting my website and filling in the form 
on the home page. 
 
Kindest regards, 

 
Sue McFadden 
Councillor, Ward 10 Mississauga 
 

Please subscribe to my eNewsletter at www.MississaugaWard10.ca 


